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TOWNSHIP OF WILMOT 

 

CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

 

BRIDGE 17/B-T13 (HOLLAND MILLS ROAD BRIDGE)  

 

HOLLAND MILLS ROAD AT THE NITH RIVER 

 

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION 

 

 

To address loading, width and capacity deficiencies as well as to reopen Holland Mills road at the 

Nith River, the Township of Wilmot is proposing to replace Bridge 17/B-T13 (Holland Mills Road 

Bridge). 

 

The project is being planned under Schedule B of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment.  

Subject to comments received as a result of this Notice, the Township intends to obtain the 

necessary approvals and proceed with the design and construction of this project to be completed in 

2018. 

 

To obtain a copy of the Project File or to comment on this project, please contact: 

 

Mr. Allan Garnham, P. Eng. or Mr. Jeff Molenhuis, P. Eng. 

Project Manager  Director of Public Works  

K. Smart Associates Limited  Township of Wilmot 

85 McIntyre Drive  60 Snyder’s Road West 

Kitchener   ON  N2R 1H6  Baden, ON  N3A 1A1 

Phone: 519-748-1199 ext 246  Phone:  519-634-8444 ext 238 

Fax:  519-748-6100  Fax: 519-634-5044  

E-mail: agarnham@ksmart.ca  E-mail:  jeff.molenhuis@wilmot.ca 

    

Interested persons should provide written comment to the Township on the proposal within 45 

calendar days from the date of this Notice.  Comments should be directed to the Director of Public 

Works noted above.  

 

If concerns arise regarding this project, which cannot be resolved in discussion with the Township, 

a person may request that the Minister of Environment make an order for the project to comply 

with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order), which addresses 

individual environmental assessments.  Requests must be received by the Minister at the address 

below within 45 Calendar days of this Notice.  A copy of the request must also be sent to the 

Township.  If there are no requests received by November 15, 2017, this project will proceed to 

design and construction as presented. 

 

 

 

       

 

This Notice issued September 27, 2017. 

 

Allan Garnham, P. Eng.    

K. Smart Associates Limited 

Minister of the Environment 

135 St Clair Avenue West 

12th Floor, Toronto, ON 

M4V 1P5 


